YUKON YUKON ENERGY

ENERGY CORPORATION
P.O. Box 5920
WHITEHORSE
YUKON Y1A 6S7
(867) 393-5300

September 13, 2012

Mr. Bruce McLennan, Chair
Yukon Utilities Board

Box 31728

Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 6L3

Dear Mr. McLennan:

Re:  Yukon Energy Corporation 2012 and 2013 General Rate Application — Round 2
Interrogatories and Revised Round 1 UCG Interrogatories

In accordance with direction in Board Order 2012-08, please find attached responses to Round 2
interrogatories and revised responses to Round 1 interrogatories in the above referenced matter.

In providing these responses Yukon Energy notes that this IR process has been very extensive and
time consuming. Notably, while Yukon Energy has made best efforts to be responsive to all Round
2 questions, a large number of questions did not arise out of Round 1 IR responses and were not
posed to clarify a Round 1 response.

Yukon Energy would also like to note that with the additional round of IRs there was an
unprecedented total 1036 questions to be responded to during this process (906 questions in Round 1
and 130 questions in Round 2). The volume of IRs and detailed nature of some of the questions is
indicative of a process with a large number of issues and greater complexity than past GRAs. Yukon
Energy’s finance and other staff simply do not have the time to address this level of activity while
performing their other duties. Accordingly, throughout this process Yukon Energy had no option but
to rely heavily on its external regulatory consultants to assist in preparation and completion of both
rounds of IRs.

In the Round 2 interrogatory package Yukon Energy has addressed concerns related to cross
reference as follows:
e Inthe Round 2 IR package where there is a cross reference to another Round 2 IR response
within the consolidation a hyperlink is provided to link to that response.
e In the Round 2 IR packages here there is a substantive cross reference to a Round 1 IR the
relevant IR is provided as an attachment to that response.



Yukon Energy will submit five paper copies to be delivered to the Board before end of business
September 17, 2012. Yukon Energy requests that any intervenor who wishes to receive a paper copy
of interrogatory responses notify YEC as soon as possible to permit production and distribution
process.

Please direct any questions on this communication to the undersigned.
Yours truly,

Ed Mollard
Chief Financial Officer



